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GREAT BASIN UNIFIED AIR POLLUTION CONTROL DISTRICT 
157 Short Street, Bishop, California 93514‐3537 

Tel: 760‐872‐8211    Fax: 760‐872‐6109    tschade@gbuapcd.org 
 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

Approval and Adoption of Air Quality Maintenance Plan and PM10 Redesignation Request 
for the Town of Mammoth Lakes, and Revisions to District Rule 431 – Particulate Emissions  

 
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Governing Board of the Great Basin Unified Air Pollution 
Control District (District) will conduct a public hearing and will consider for approval and adoption 
the Air Quality Maintenance Plan and PM10 Redesignation Request for the Town of Mammoth 
Lakes and revisions to District Rule 431 – Particulate Emissions. The proposed actions include: 1) 
approval of a maintenance plan that includes requirements to ensure that the federal standard will 
not be violated in the future, 2) approval of revisions to District Rule 431 – Particulate Emissions, 
and 3) a request for the US Environmental Protection Agency to redesignate the area from 
nonattainment to attainment based on monitoring data that demonstrates that the area is in 
compliance with the National Ambient Air Quality Standard for PM10 (federal standard). 

The proposed maintenance plan and related materials are available for public review at the 
District’s Bishop office, 157 Short Street, Bishop, CA 93514 and on the District’s website at: 
www.GBUAPCD.org. Copies are available in person or by mail upon request. 
 The public hearing and the District Governing Board’s consideration of approval will occur 
at the Board’s regular meeting on Monday, May 5, 2014 at 10:30 a.m. at the Mono County 
Board of Supervisors Chambers, Mono County Courthouse, 2nd Floor, Main Street (U.S. 
Highway 395), Bridgeport California. 
 Written public comments submitted by 5:00 PM PST on April 21, 2014 will be responded to 
by staff and included in the Board packet for this meeting. Written comments should be submitted 
to Theodore D. Schade, Air Pollution Control Officer, Great Basin UAPCD, 157 Short Street, 
Bishop, CA 93514. Written and oral comments can also be provided at the public hearing. 
 
 
 

Theodore D. Schade 
Air Pollution Control Officer 


